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Greetings from Beautiful Madang]!

'Ask and it will be given to you; seek and you will find; knock and the door will be opened to you.
For everyone who asks receives; he who seeks finds; and to him whom knock, the door will be
opened.' Matthew 7:7-8

During the month of June, we spent a large amount of time praying fervently for and with the
Mborena Kam translation and recording team. Many times throughout the month it felt like stones
just kept flying at the team as they worked tediously at making sure their New Testament can be
understood clearly. Several times throughout the month our team gathered around the men to pray.
As our team prayed with and for these men over the course of the month it truly felt like prayer was
our strategy. When it was time for the men to head back to their homes at the end of June some of
the men stopped and said thanks for the prayers. I told them we really do have a powerful weapon
through prayer and we have seen how we can use that weapon to fight against the many battles of
this world. While agreeing that the prayer is essential, they noted how the New Testament isn't just a
book, it is a book that bears fruit.

July will no doubt be a busy and exhausting month for both of us as we wrap up our duties and
continue scheduling our time in the States. Emily will be involved in the orientation of new
teammates who have arrived in PNG just this week. She will also be facilitating the Mborena Kam
recording team this month to record the book of Luke. Not to forget, she will be trying to hand off
daily duties to those who will cover her position while we are in the States. Pray that in each of these
activities Emily will have the patience and grace necessary to do them well.

Tyler has been busy with setting up four new laptops for our national co-workers to use. Three of
the new computers will be designated for the Mborena Kam recording team to use as they proceed
through the New Testament recording. He also got the opportunity to demonstrate Scripture App
Builder to a translator which promptly lead to buying a new Android touch screen phone. Now the
Apal language have their very own scripture app with Matthew, Titus, and Jude.

Another highlight was going to the village of Ono which is one of PBT's language groups, Somau
Garia. Frank is one of the PBT workman and is from the Ono area and frequents the Ono Church
of the Nazarene. We wanted to encourage Frank as well as cease the opportunity to give a plug for
the work of PBT. The Somau Garia have the book of Mark published. We spoke after the service
and handed out Mark scriptures. We asked them to join with us in prayer for God to raise up a
hunger amongst their language group for more books of the New Testament.

Pray for us as we prepare for our time on home assignment August-December. Pray for spiritual and
physical protection Mborena Kam editing and recording teams and their families as they work this
month. Pray for Tyler, Emily and teammate as they help facilitate the recording of Mborena Kam
book of Luke. Pray for our physical, mental and spiritual health.

Together in Christ,

Tylet and Emily Hewitt

For updates including video, audio, pictures, and stories. Be sure to follow us:
http://tylethewitt.com/



